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There were two units formed in Sheffield.  The first one was formed in 1937 and held their parades at Firth Brown’s Canteen.  The Admiralty accorded recognition to the unit in 1937.  196 cadets from this unit joined the Royal and Merchant Navies.  Because of the increase in numbers the unit became too large for it to be accommodated in Firth Brown’s Canteen and therefore decided to move to the Vestry Hall in Cemetery Road. They applied to the Sheffield Education Department for permission to rent Pomona Street School which was granted.
A second unit was formed in 1942 , it’s Headquarters being at St. John’s School, Park.  In March 1943 it moved to Crooksmoor Vestry Hall.
The strength of the units were established at 250 for the original unit and 125 for the second unit.
In 1943 to distinquish between the two units they were christened the ‘Firth’ and ‘Achilles’ units.
With the end of war in Europe the two units amalgamated in June/July 1945 and paraded at Pomona Street School.
The Girls Nautical Training Corps (GNTC) formed a unit in 1947 and amalgamated with the Sea Cadets at Pomona Street. It was the first GNTC unit to do this and was frowned upon by the Sea Cadet Headquarters. The Civilian Committee backed the amalgamation and eventually all GNTC units joined with the Sea  Cadets.
In 1949 the unit bought with the help of a loan from the Sea Cadet Headquarters, Loxley House in Wisewood on the outskirts of Sheffield.
The unit formed a Marine Detachment in 1959.
Because the unit was costing too much to run and the Civilian Comittee had not looked after the building, numerous repairs were needed. In 2002 the Civilian Committee sold the unit for £230,000 and bought Kendall Works in Scotland Street which was totally inadequate due to many safety hazards which the Committee had not taken into consideration.  The Civilian Committee then decided to buy Conquest House in Stanley Street in August 2002.
With the help of the Sheffield Council the unit moved to Falkland House in Rutland Street in April 2016.
Most of the above information was gained from an article by Cdr. Holmstrom RN published in the Sheffield Telegraph and Star book ‘ Sheffield at War’  and Gwen Jackson, ex O.I.C. of the Sheffield GNTC.
Cdr. Holmstrom RN was an ex Chairman of the Sheffield Sea Cadet Corps Civilian Committee.
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